Change to Win is Losing……Worker’s Medical Benefits

Medical Benefits have never come easy, and have always been hard fought for by rank and file members. It takes time, patience, perseverance and plenty of organizing to get the best possible medical plan that works for the members. Since member’s medical needs may be different, it makes more sense to have their voice make the final determination.  In today’s workforce that has always been one of the most important issues to ever hit the bargaining table.


When the employer tries to adversely affect these hard-fought-for benefits, the members would like to think that their union would step up to the plate and fight for them. After all, isn’t that what we pay dues for? Isn’t that why we elect our Executive Boards and Presidents? And if they don’t step up to the plate, we can have them removed, right? Isn’t that they way it’s done?


Apparently not if you’re part of the Change to Win merging of California SEIU locals. Members of former SEIU local 535 met with the new Local 721 President Annelle Grajeda in January 10, 2007 to ask about remaining in the Coalition of county unions and expressed that they wanted to keep their existing medical benefits. They were told at a June 13, 2007 meeting that the members had only 3 choices. The members stated to 721, that they wanted to send information out to their members.  721 said they had to get back to the County “the next day”. The truth is 721 would not accept their members recommendations. None of the choices included taking any legal action. Any ideas coming from the members were not considered a “viable plan” by 721. In a meeting with 721 on Tuesday, June 19, 2007 the members also asked that they bring in Andy Stern and consider allowing the members to remain in the Coalition, pay the dues to the Coalition while 721 takes legal action. The big issue for 721 (former local 660) is their fight with the number of votes they could have at the bargaining table with the Coalition of county unions.  The members made it clear that they should not be put in the middle of 721’s politics; all they wanted is what is best for their members.


The truth is that, in former 535, there are over 1600 members in CIGNA and over 1100 members in CAPE Blue Shield.  They have about 6000 members that are represented, so 1/5th will lose Blue Shield.  A total of 2700 members will lose their current medical benefits. The same current medical benefits that the rank and file of 535 had to spend all their best efforts to achieve. All that time fighting to get what the members wanted, what was best for them. And now…. this?


Add these facts;

1) Local 535’s Executive Board was dissolved.

2) The president of a local is usually elected from the rank and file.

3) No one elected 721’s President.

4) 721’s current President was a staff member of Local 660.

5) The entire 721 Executive Board was appointed.

6) The only one that can remove anyone from the 721 Executive Board is Andy Stern, President of the International.

Is this what 721 calls representation of the members?  This smacks of corporate tactics in a hostile takeover. Where 535 once had representation, they now have excuses and lackadaisical representation at best.


Change to Win? Change what to win what? Where’s the win for the 535 brothers and sisters? 

